

TEST 3

A. LISTENING

1. Listen to a girl talking about Tet holiday in Viet Nam. Fill each of the gaps with A WORD. You will listen TWICE.

Tet holiday in Viet Nam

- Duration: (1) _____ days
Being the (2) _____ holiday in Viet Nam
Should: - (3) _____ about good things
 - wear (4) _____ colours
Shouldn't: (5) _____ or swear

2. Listen to a conversation and match the name of each natural wonder to its country. There is one extra country. You will listen TWICE.

- | | |
|-----------------------|------------------------|
| 1. Mount Everest | A. Africa |
| 2. Victoria Falls | B. Australia |
| 3. Grand Canyon | C. Zambia and Zimbabwe |
| 4. Great Barrier Reef | D. Arizona |
| 5. Ha Long Bay | E. Viet Nam |
| | F. Nepal |

A. VOCABULARY-GRAMMAR (4.0/10)

II. Chose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently from the rest.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|------------------------------|-------------------------------|-------------------------------|
| 6. A. <u>c</u> ook | B. <u>c</u> lean | C. <u>c</u> elebrate | D. <u>c</u> andy |
| 7. A. <u>A</u> pril | B. <u>d</u> ecor <u>a</u> te | C. <u>m</u> ake | D. <u>t</u> radition |
| 8. A. <u>s</u> pring | B. <u>v</u> isit | C. <u>p</u> re <u>s</u> ent | D. <u>s</u> ea <u>s</u> on |
| 9. A. <u>e</u> xpress | B. <u>e</u> x <u>c</u> iting | C. <u>e</u> x <u>p</u> ensive | D. <u>e</u> x <u>c</u> ellent |
| 10. A. <u>T</u> hursday | B. <u>t</u> hese | C. <u>t</u> hanks | D. <u>b</u> ir <u>t</u> hday |

III. Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- | | | | |
|------------------|--------------|-------------|-------------|
| 11. A. active | B. behind | C. cupboard | D. crazy |
| 12. A. essential | B. fireworks | C. rubbish | D. wardrobe |
| 13. A. palace | B. plaster | C. diverse | D. funny |
| 14. A. mountain | B. kitchen | C. pagoda | D. wonder |
| 15. A. historic | B. reliable | C. polluted | D. workshop |

IV. Choose the best option to complete each sentence.

16. We are always early school because we never get up late.

- A. at B. in C. on D. for

17. Children rarely go swimming in the winter it is very cold.

- A. because B. and C. but D. so

18. *Mary:* How are you going to get to Hung King Temple next weekend?

Tom: I'll go there

- A. for one day B. by bus C. again D. sometimes

19. *Mary:* What would you like to drink now?

Tom:

- A. No, I'm not B. No, thank you C. Yes, I'd like D. Orange juice, please

20. In the morning, I and my friends often our bikes to school.

- A. ride B. fly C. drive D. go

21. *Mary:* do you play badminton?

Tom: I play badminton every afternoon.

- A. How long B. How far C. How often D. How many

22. *Mary:* What?

Tom: He is of medium height, with black hair and dark skin.

- A. would he like B. is he like C. he likes D. does he want

23. My mother wants me to become a Pop singer because she thinks it is job in the world.

- A. the best B. good C. very good D. better

24. There are too many buildings the city centre, so there aren't enough parks for kids. A.

- at B. on C. in D. to

25. Fansipan is peak of Vietnam, Laos, and Cambodia.

- A. high B. higher C. highest D. the highest

V. Underline then correct ONE mistake in each sentence.

Statements	Mistakes	Corrections
26. This is my new school, it have a large playground.		
27. I have a new uniform but I don't wearing it today.		
28. In my kitchen, the sink is next the fridge.		
29. Mary and Daisy is my best friends, they are not very tall.		
30. The Vietnamese celebrates Tet at different time each year.		

VI. Use the correct form of the words in CAPITAL to complete the sentences.

31. It is (DANGER)..... to go hiking in this area.

32. Ha Long Bay is number one (NATURE)..... wonder in Vietnam.

33. Mary is the (LEAD)..... of the English speaking club in my class.

34. Big cities in Vietnam are too busy and ...(POLLUTE).....

35. Hoi An is a (HISTORY)..... city with a lot of old houses, shops and buildings.
36. My trip to Phong Nha Ke Bang is ...(FORGET)..... experience.
37. There are many ...(TRADITION).....festivals in Vietnam.
38. We should eat less fast food or junk food because they are (HEALTH).....
39. Visitors come to Hue because there are many tourist(ATTRACT).....
40. We can take part in many outdoor ...(ACT)..... during the festival.

C. READING (3.0/10)

I. Read the following passage then choose the best option to each statement.

Nha Trang is one of the most important tourist hubs of Vietnam, thanks to its beautiful beaches with fine and clean sand and the clear ocean water with mild temperature all year round. There are several resorts such as Vinpearl, Diamond Bay and Ana Mandra, amusement and water parks both in the city and on islands off the coast. The possibly most beautiful street of Nha Trang is Tran Phu Street along the seaside, sometimes referred to as the Pacific Coast Highway of Vietnam. Lying off Nha Trang is the Hon Tre Island (Bamboo Island), with a **major** resort operated by the Vinpearl Group. The Vinpearl Cable Car, a gondola lift system, links the main land to the five-star resort and theme park on Hon Tre Island.

41. Nha Trang is considered as one of the most beautiful tourist hubs in Vietnam because ...
- A. it has several resorts such as Vinpearl, Diamond Bay and Ana Mandra
 - B. it has beautiful coastal villages with mild temperature all year round
 - C. it has beautiful beaches and clear ocean water with mild temperature all year round
 - D. The Vinpearl Cable Car links the main land to the five-star resort on Hon Tre Island.
42. According to the text, Diamond Bay is the name of a/an
- A. resort
 - B. cable car
 - C. beach
 - D. island
43. The Pacific Coast Highway of Vietnam referred to in Nha Trang.
- A. the city
 - B. the islands
 - C. Tran Phu Street
 - D. Vinpearl Group
44. The word “major” in line 6 is closest in meaning to
- A. modern
 - B. beautiful
 - C. expensive
 - D. main
45. According to the text, which of the following statements is NOT true?
- A. The Hon Tre Island (Bamboo Island) is not on the main land of Nha Trang.
 - B. Hon Tre Island is one of the most important tourist hubs of Vietnam.
 - C. Tourists can go to Hon Tre Island from the mainland of Nha Trang by cable car.
 - D. Tran Phu Street is possibly the most beautiful street of Nha Trang.

II. Fill in each gap to complete the text.

Living in the countryside is something that people from the city often dream about. However, in reality, it has (46)..... its advantages and disadvantages. There are certain some (47)..... to live in the countryside as you can enjoy peace and quiet. In the countryside there are not many cars and motorbikes, so that it is not very noisy every day and of course the air is clean. Moreover, people in the countryside tend to be friendlier (48)..... more open to others. Another advantage is that the food is also fresher.

Many kinds of food have the root from the countryside, it is (49)..... delicious than in the city. On the other hand, there are certain drawbacks to the life (50)..... from the city. Firstly, because there are fewer people, you are likely to (51)..... fewer friends. In addition, entertainment (52)..... difficult to find, particularly in the evening. Furthermore, the fact (53)..... there are fewer shops and services means that it is harder to (54)..... job. As a result, we may have to travel a (55)..... way to work, which extremely expensive.

III. Read then answer the questions.

Many countries all over the world celebrate the New Year holiday. In China, it is a very happy time. Chinese people think it is the most important time of the year. There are parades in the streets, and families gather for big dinners. At these dinners, children get lucky money in red envelopes as their good grade and achievements during the last year. Before the New Year, the Chinese people always clean their houses to clean out bad luck. Everything must be fresh and clean as they think that they will have a happy new year. People also make sure that they have paid all their bills. It is important to start a New Year without owing anyone's money. Different from Chinese, in Thailand, people hold Water Festival. The festival takes place everywhere in the country but especially popular in the north. Water Festival takes place in the middle of April every year. It is a part of the Thai New Year. People throw buckets of water on each other. There are even parades where people throw water. It is especially important to throw water on older people. It shows respect to them.

56. What happen in the streets in China on New Year holiday?

.....

57. Why do Chinese people clean their houses before the New Year?

.....

58. What do they try to avoid when they start the New Year?

.....

59. When is the Water Festival held in Thailand?

.....

60. Why is it important to throw water on older people?

.....

D. WRITING (3.0/10)

I. Rearrange the words to make sentences.

71. can/friends/not/choose/can/relatives/we/but/we/choose.

.....

72. peaceful/live/a/we/in/neighborhood/very.

.....

73. city/sister/living/modern/in/a/apartment/is/my/in/the/.

.....

74. railway/me/you/the/tell/can/way/the/to/station?

.....

75. us/out/for/let/go/a walk.

II. Write sentences from the given cues.

76. Jane's T-shirt/expensive/than/my.

77. I'm/to/introduce/you/natural wonders/world.

78. My new pencil case/different/yours.

79. What time/you/breakfast?

80. Mr. Brown/like/do gardening/morning.

III. Rewrite these sentences in such a way that the sentences you write remain unchanged from the original ones.

81. The square in Hoi An is smaller than the square in Hanoi.

The square in Hanoi

82. There are many shops here, so the streets are busy all day.

Because there

83. No lake in the world is deeper than Lake Baikal.

Lake Baikal

84. There is an art gallery opposite my school gate.

The art gallery

85. My brother never goes to school late.

My brother always

IV. Write an Email.

Imagine your foreign friend wants to know something about Vietnam. In 70 to 80 English words, write an email to tell him/her about your neighborhood. In your email you should write about:

- Place where you live
- The climate
- The people
- Facilities in your neighborhood
- What you like/dislike about your neighborhood

.....

.....